
 

 

 
 

Greater Park Hill Community, Inc. 

2823 Fairfax Street  

Denver, CO 80207 

Phone: (303) 388-0918  Fax: (303) 388-0910 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

Monthly Community and Board Meeting 
 

Date: November 4, 2021 
Time: 6:30 p.m. 
Location: ZOOM meeting - virtual 
Board Member Attendees: Bernadette Kelly, Shane Sutherland, Heather Shockey, Tracey MacDermott, Rick Medrick, 
Melissa Davis, Leslie Twarogowski, Shanta Harrison, Phebe Lassiter, Nam Henderson, Maria Flora, Jacqui Shumway, Amy 
Harris, Ken Burdette and Brenda Morrison 
 
 
 

Ite
m 

No. 

Discussion Action Items/Responsibility 

1 Introductions by Tracey MacDermott and Lana Cordes: 

Shane Sutherland – need quorum to vote in as new GPHC Chair 

New Board Members: Phebe Lassiter – District 6, Leslie Twarogowski – At 
Large, Tracey MacDermott – At-Large, Brenda Morrison – District 2 
 
Thanksgiving Giveaway – check website for needs 
Garden Walk Calendars – publishing again this year 
No meeting in December 

 

2 D2 Police Report – Officer Heidi Lewis – not in attendance 

 

 

 

 

Report any suspicious activity to 
District 2 at the non-emergency 
dispatch number:  720-913-2000. 
Reserve 9-1-1 for crimes in progress so 
that you are not tying up the line for 
real emergencies. 
 
Twitter:  follow @DenverPolice 
 
No longer monitoring Next Door – use 
pocketgov.org to connect with D2 
Police 
Officer Heidi Lewis 

3 Meetings at Long Table regarding patio expansion, Amy Harris  

• Situation for the neighbors is tricky – due to park swap, now big 

building that will put the existing patio in shade during winter; need 

significant solid wall between Long Table patio and neighbors back 

yards. City will only allow 6 foot tall wall and neighbors do not feel this 

is tall enough.  

• Shane Sutherland also attended these meetings and agrees that the 

patio expansion to the west would impact the neighbors directly 

behind Long Table. 

 



 

 

• Leslie T – heard that compromise is on table with Long Table, 

neighbors and City regarding allowing an 8-foot tall wall. 

• Chris Cunningham – City said wall above 6 feet was a non-starter 

• Before voting on support of 8 foot wall – confirm that this is amenable 

with the directly impacted neighbors 

• Lana – 8 foot wall could be improvement on the current situation of 

increased noise, traffic and light from the development on the east 

side of Fairfax 

• Tracey and Shane – meet with Jessica and Keith (2890 Elm Street) 

Leslie T – retract motion for support of 8 foot wall – get a position 

statement from Jessica and Keith 

 Tracey – motion to approve Shane as Chair, Heather as Treasurer and 

Bernadette as Secretary, Amy seconded motion 

Ayes – 14, Nays – 0, Abstain - 0 

Motion to approve September minutes 

Ayes – 13, Nays – 0, Abstain - 1 

 

 Leslie T – City Council Redistricting – pay attention and speak up! City is not 

getting community input on this. 

Reducing number of At Large Reps – not happening 

https://denvergov.org/Government/Agencies-Departments-Offices/Denver-

City-Council/Redistricting-Denver-2022 

 

 Jacqui – Walk to Connect on Tuesdays; 8 am on Saturday  

Cara – resources section of GPHN has info on these walks 

 

 Leslie T – renaming of Johnson & Wales Campus – email her if you have ideas 

of name 

 

 Maria Flora – pulled weeds and planted roses and lilacs in City Park flower 

beds – collaboration of City Park Friends and Neighbors 

Phebe – working on a new Community Garden for District 6 

 

 Amy Harris – passing of 301 on Tuesday evening – acknowledge the hard work 

and powerful response of our community 

Tracey – voting aligns with the survey that GPHC performed regarding land use 

of Park Hill Golf Course and future land use 

 

 Shane Sutherland, new GPHC Chair –  

Reaching out to board members about open positions for chairing committees 

Tracey – keep her on Executive Committee for her knowledge of GPHC 

Feel free to email Shane at any time 

Lana – will send out list of empty committee chair roles; new members – 

please send bio and photo to Lana to place on website 

 

 
End of Minutes 

Next Board Zoom Meeting – January 6, 2022 
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